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Mrs. Julie DeGreeff, Principal

The month of October is off to a great start. Soon we will complete the first
quarter of the school year. Student learning and engagement is evident
throughout the school. All our students and staff are working hard each day to
ensure that they reach the school's academic goals. Students in all grade levels
have taken part in progress monitoring assessments in all subject areas. These
assessments will ensure that we know exactly what students know and what
they still need assistance with.

The annual Storybook Character Parade will take place on October 31st . This is
a fun time for students to dress up as a character from one of their favorite
books. Students may create a costume; it is not necessary to purchase one. We
do ask that no toy weapons or other inappropriate items are used as part of
the costume. This is always a fun event for students. We look forward to seeing
everyone dressed as their favorite character. Students will march through the
halls, so all students can be seen and come across the cafeteria stage to talk
about their book and costume. This event is meant to make reading come alive
for students. More information will be sent home regarding this event.

I’m looking forward to discovering the magic this school year. Thank you for all
you do to make Discovery Elementary "A" Great Place To Be!

Julie DeGreeff
Proud Principal.

Mrs. Dannyelle DeVarona, Assistant Principal
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Uniform Policy
School uniforms are highly recommended at
Discovery Elementary School. Shirts must be
turquoise, gray, black, or white. All shirts must
be polo style with a collar. School logo is
optional but is highly encouraged. Shorts,
slacks, skorts, or skirts may be khaki or black.
School Spirit shirts may be worn on Friday with
jeans.

The Discovery Elementary School Improvement
Plan is a document we use as a school to set
goals for the year. It is available for review at
anytime, and all interested parties are
encouraged to review it. You may view it online
at:
http://www.broward.k12.fl.us/ospa/sw_school_s
ip.asp?school_number=3962 or you may request
to see a copy by asking to review it at the front
desk when you come to the school. The Title 1
Parent Involvement Plan is also available at our
front desk along with various parent resources.
The District/LEA Parent Involvement Plan is
located at
http://www.broward.k12.fl.us/titleone/_files/LE
A-Plan16-17.pdf. If you need assistance in
locating or viewing the plan, please contact Mrs.
Devarona at (754) 322-9100.

(754) 322-9100

Greeting Discovery Families,

Our amazing students here at Discovery are officially getting acclimated with their daily school
routines. Discovery’s theme this school year is “Discover the Magic: Imagine, Believe, and Achieve!”.
Students are soaring high while learning innovative lessons in all content areas. Our magnificent
teachers are working diligently planning and creating phenomenal lessons and activities for their
students each day. We take pride in our students being critical thinkers and utilizing their strategies
while completing class assignments and homework. As we transition towards the end of the quarter,
students are excelling beyond our expectations at Discovery Elementary “A” Great Place to Be!

Mrs. DeVarona
Assistant Principal
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Attendance

Lost Property

The School Advisory Council is a group
composed of the administrators, teachers,
partners, community members, business
partners, and other staff members. The
committee reviews overall school operations
and monitors student achievement. Each year
the SAC team generates several school-wide
objectives for the following year. These
objectives are the cornerstone of our school
improvement plan. The school improvement
plan outlines our objectives along with the
actions being implemented throughout the
school aimed at assisting us in attaining our
goals. The SAC committee meets monthly in the
media center. These meetings are open to the
public and we welcome and invite all to
participate. If you are interested in participating
in our SAC meetings, please contact Krystal
Schechter, SAC Chair at 754-322-9100. Please
join us for our next SAC Meeting on November
6th at 5:00PM.

Attendance Matters! Please contact the school
each time your child is absent and provide the
school with the reason for the absence. The
Discovery Elementary Attendance Hotline
number is (754) 322-9102. This line is open 24
hours/ 7 days a week for your convenience.
Phone excuses and excuse notes must be
received within 48 hours of the absence. Please
contact Ms. Nicholson, Attendance Manger at
(754) 322-9100 should you have any questions
regarding attendance. Remember: Attendance
Counts! All Day, Every Day!

Please ensure that all items of clothing are clearly
marked with your child’s name and encourage your
child to take responsibility for his/ her own
belongings. We have a lost and found located in
the cafeteria where children may search through
the lost items. Please have your child check lost
and found, items are donated to charity every
quarter, please ask at the front office.
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We are excited to welcome you to our Parent-Teacher Organization (PTO)
community! By joining the PTO, you have the opportunity to actively participate in
your child/children(s) educational journey and contribute to the school's vibrant
community. Membership in the PTO often involves a nominal annual membership
fee to support our upcoming initiatives and programs. Membership dues are $20.
Please contact the front office for more information.



Arrival & Dismissal
(754) 322-9100

Please note, that due to security reasons, changes to your child’s transportation status cannot be delivered via

telephone. This is for the safety of your child, as we cannot safely identify callers via the telephone. Please help us by

sending any changes with your child in writing to be delivered to the teacher the day before. Thank you for helping us

to get our students home safely.

Transportation Changes

Drop off

Pick up

• For safety reasons cell phone use is prohibited.
• Only the front parking area (Pine Island Rd.) is to be used for drop off and pick up
• Please pull all the way forward, in order to keep the line moving.
• Remain inside your car.
• Once all cars have stopped, please allow your child to exit the vehicle.
• Students should exit from the passenger side of the vehicle.

• Please have your car tag displayed EVERYDAY for faster service.
• Pull all the way forward before allowing your student in the car.
• Remain inside your car.
• Car line closes at 2:15pm, after which you will need to go inside to pick up your

student, identification is required.

Car Tag

Arrival
For the safety of our students, they should not arrive to school prior to 7:20 AM, as there is NO supervision

available. Breakfast is served each morning beginning at 7:20 AM until 7:50 AM. Students must arrive to the cafeteria

on time in order to have breakfast. The first bell rings at 7:50 AM. It is vital that all students arrive to school on

time. The Front Parking Area Gate (Pine Island Rd.) opens at 7:20 AM is only to be used as a drop off/pick up area.

No parking is allowed. The side Parking Area (Commercial Blvd.) is only to be used for buses.

*

* Car tags are available in the front office.

October 2024

Car Line
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Kindergarten . First Grade

Kindergarten Families!

It has been a wonderful start to our new school year. We
are so proud of our kindergarteners as they continue to
adjust to their new school and schedule. This October, we
are excited to begin our unit on rules at home and school.
Our kindergarteners will learn to identify characters in a
story and compare character experiences. In math, we will
work on numbers 6-10 and comparing sets as greater
than, less than, and equal to.

We are looking forward to our Annual Storybook
Character Parade on October 31st! More information will
be forthcoming. Please continue working with your child
on the nightly homework and iReady lessons.

Thank you for your continued support. We cannot wait to
watch our kindergarteners grow this school year!

First Grade will have thrills and chills in October!

In ELA, First grade will learn about many kinds of characters. 
In reading, students will focus on story elements, retelling, 
topic & details and text features. In grammar, students will 
study subject/verb agreement, use of apostrophes, regular 
and irregular plural nouns and pronouns and simple 
sentences. In spelling, students will learn about short e and 
short u words and words with r, l, and s blends. Writing will 
focus on narrative and expository compositions.

In Math, students will work on subtracting with facts to 20 
using many strategies including, making 10 to subtract, using 
addition to subtract, and solving word problems with facts to 
20.

In Social Studies, students will learn about Hispanic Heritage 
Month, learn about time as it relates to history, and sharpen 
their historical thinking skills.

Science will focus on living and nonliving things, plant parts 
and trait inheritance.

First Grade will also participate in the Storybook Character 
Parade on October 31st!



Classroom News
(754) 322-9100October 2024

Second Grade
.

Third Grade

It's time to shine a spotlight on the incredible happenings
in 2nd grade. October is an exciting month for our
second graders. We are going on our first
field trip to Broward Performing Arts Center to see "Let 
Freedom Sing". We are excited about having our 
Storybook Character Parade at the end of October 
celebrating our favorite storybook characters and our love 
of reading!
We are continuing to work on plot structure in fiction 

texts and identifying text features in informational texts. In 
math, we're working on mastering the art of adding and 
subtracting, as well as rounding. In Science, we are 
finishing up our unit on matter!

Our 2nd grade bookworms need your continued support
and encouragement in their reading adventures. And, of
course, a gentle reminder to complete and pass those
iReady lessons in both reading and math! The second-
grade teachers couldn't be more grateful to have such
enthusiastic and eager scholars with such supportive
families this school year! We look forward to having an
amazing year with our sensational second grade scholars!

When everything turns to pumpkin spice, students know 
school is about to get twice as nice! The arrival of fall 
brings new learning goals, school activities and our first 
third grade field trip.

In reading, students have been working on applying 
comprehension strategies, by developing a better 
understanding of things like text structure and author’s 
purpose. Students are expanding their math skills by using 
multiplication as a division tool and applying their 
knowledge of these operations toward analyzing and 
persevering in word problems. Students have also been 
learning about maps, classifying matter and states of 
water. 

The students were treated to a special presentation for 
our school’s academic kickoff, where we highlighted 
behavior and academic expectations. Our school will host a 
Fall Book Fair the week of 10/11 - 10/18, and on October 
31st, students will have the opportunity to dress up as their 
favorite character as they strut the hallways for the annual 
‘Story Book Parade’. The fun doesn’t stop there, with our 
first field trip on November 4th at the Parker 
Playhouse. They will be treated to a production titled ‘The 
Magic School Bus’.

Remember to ensure students are doing iReady lessons in 
both reading and math. They should be completing three 
lessons per week in each subject. Happy Fall!
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Fourth Grade
.

Fifth Grade

Welcome to Fifth Grade! We’re off to a great start! 

The students have been focused on adjusting to a new 
school year and applying for a few new roles. They are 
excited to have the opportunity to participate in 
Discovery’s Debate Club, Safety Patrol, WDEL News Crew 
and campaign for 5th Grade’s Student Government 
Positions! 

The beginning of the year assessments are complete and 
daily routines have been established.

As the quarter continues, the ELA focus is how story 
elements contribute to plot and the Mathematics focus is 
on multiplying decimals. Science’s focus is all things 
energy! In Social Studies, students will learn how to think 
like a historian through historical inquiry and analysis.

The end to Quarter 1 is quickly approaching. Parent-
Teacher conference sign-ups are strongly encouraged! We 
hope to see you soon to discuss the goals and plans for 
another successful school year! Let’s Go Fifth Grade!!

Our fourth graders have been busy learning and making 
progress in the different subject areas this month! In 
Language Arts, our students have been introduced to the 
structure of text-based expository essays with 
introductions, two body paragraphs, and conclusions. 
After working on determining central idea, analyzing 
author’s perspective, and understanding figurative 
language last month, our fourth graders have worked on 
analyzing elements of literary texts in the month of 
October. 

In Social Studies, the students have celebrated Hispanic 
Heritage Month and have also learned about the different 
Native American tribes.

In Math, the students have enjoyed working on 
multiplying greater numbers. The students loved the 
hands-on work in science as they have learned about . 

The students were so excited about The Storybook 
Character Parade at the end of the month! What a month 
of learning and fun!



Remember to stay on top of your i-Ready goals each 
week! Consistent progress will help you reach your 
targets and improve your skills.

i-Ready Superstars
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